
common sense logic and 

understanding.  Diane is 

informed on issues that are 

challenging the County and the 

1st District and has always 

supported working families. 

Barbara LeVake 

for District 5 – 

Barbara is a long-

term resident of 

Sutter County and 

District 5.  She has 

provided consistent leadership 

on the Board of Supervisors in 

her prior term and has clearly 

demonstrated her ability to 

understand complex issues and 

build a consensus toward 

addressing matters of concern.  

Barbara has always actively 

supported initiatives to promote 

job creation in our area.   

Barbara has worked diligently 

to improve the levees that 

protect our community and that 

are essential to attracting new 

businesses and the economic 

growth of Sutter County.  She is 

also a strong advocate for 

public safety and understands 

that public safety extends 

beyond just law enforcement 

and includes the many jobs 

performed by our members.  

(Continued on page 2) 

The Political Education 

Coalition (PEC) Committee 

conducted interviews on 

Thursday, March 31, 

Wednesday, April 6 and 

Thursday, April 7. The PEC 

interviewed 12 of the 15 Board 

of Supervisors (BOS) 

candidates, 5 in Sutter County 

and 7 in Yuba County.  The 

PEC was composed of Joyce 

Pope, Sue Johnson and Pete 

Jensen for SCEA. John Floe 

was also appointed for SCEA, 

but was unable to participate.  

Stephanie Smith, Alicia 

Phillips, Melinda Mangum and 

Mathew Ramirez represented 

YCEA. David Calonder, 

Harold Rodriguez, Tim Bybee 

and Thara Liebi represented the 

Local #1 Yuba City 

Miscellaneous Unit. 

The PEC Committee is 

empowered pursuant to the 

PEC Agreement to make 

endorsement decisions.  The 

PEC endorsement decisions 

were forwarded to the Local #1 

Board to co-endorse on 

Tuesday, April 19, with 

recommendations to approve a 

$1,000 contribution to each 

endorsed candidate.   The PEC 

recommendations were 

approved by Local #1’s Board. 

POLITICAL EDUCATION 

COALITION 

ENDORSEMENTS 

SUTTER COUNTY 

ENDORSEMENTS 

Diane Hodges for 

BOS District 1 – 

Diane is currently 

serving on the Live 

Oak City Council 

and has served as 

Councilwoman or Mayor since 

2006. She was born and raised 

in Sutter County and served as 

an educator in the Live Oak 

School District for 16 years.  In 

addition to serving on the City 

Council, Diane also serves as a 

Commissioner on the Regional 

Housing Authority of Sutter 

Board and has served on the 

Animal Services Joint Powers 

Authority Board, which covers 

Sutter County, City of Yuba 

City and City of Live Oak. 

SCEA has worked with Diane 

in her role as a Commissioner 

of the Housing Authority 

Board.  She has always given 

careful consideration of our 

concerns and issues that we 

have brought before that Board.  

Diane has been creative in 

offering alternative solutions. 

She will bring new energy and 
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Interim President 

Pete Jensen—Pending 

election 

Vice President 

Pete Jensen 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Lorie Thomas  

Past President 

Verena Garvin 

Directors 
Agriculture  
Michael Berry 
Assessor’s Office 
Bob Buckner 
Auditor/Clerk/Treasurer 
John Floe 

Child Support Services 
Linda Trigueiro 
Development Services 

Vacant 
DA/Sheriff (Food Service) 
Clint Curry 

General Services 
Vacant 
Health Department 
Joyce Pope 
Mental Health 
Robert Ahu 
Chandra Tucker 
Probation Department 
Hayley Thompson 
Housing Authority 
John Guanzon 

Social Services 
Susan Johnson 
Superior Court 
Melanie Inguanzo 
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News Update 

SCEA Board 

CCEA Board 

President 

Mitchell Maxwell 

Vice President 

Jeremy Cain 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Christa Moore 

Director  

Brent Townsend 

Director  

Phil Calkins 

PEC ENDORSES CANDIDATES  
 

Since returning to the Board by 

appointment of the Governor, 

she has continued to 

demonstrate her willingness to 

be open and available to listen to 

your concerns and issues before 

making decisions that affect our 

membership.  

YUBA COUNTY 

John Nicoletti 

for District 2 – 

John has served 

on the Board of 

Supervisors 

through several 

terms, which has given him 

insight and understanding of 

County operations.  He grew up 

in Yuba County and is a long-

time resident. A significant 

portion of District 2 includes the 

City of Marysville, which has 

been economically depressed 

for years and operates under 

separate governance by the City 

Council. John has demonstrated 

the ability to advocate for his 

constituents in the City, while 

balancing his obligations as one 

of five Supervisors in providing 

policy oversight and governance 

of the whole County. 

During his tenure on the Board, 

John is always been available 

and receptive to our members 

concerns and the Union’s 

position on matters that affect 

our members.  He continues to 

educate himself on a wide range 

of issues that are critical to Yuba 

County’s future growth and 

prosperity.  He understands that 

(Continued from page 1) retaining Beale Air Force Base 

is critical to the County’s 

economy and has been a strong 

advocate for its retention in our 

community.   

Mary Jane 

Griego for 

District 3 – 

Mary Jane has 

also been a 

strong advocate 

for retaining Beale Air Force 

Base over the past several 

decades, including recently 

advocating for alternative 

options that would provide 

wastewater treatment facilities 

to the base, since the current 

base facilities are no longer 

adequate and are failing.  She 

has been a strong advocate of 

bringing jobs to her district and 

ensuring her constituents’ best 

interest were considered when 

the Board the makes a decision. 

Mary Jane has always been 

mindful of our members’ issues 

and concerns when deciding 

matters that affect our Union 

members. 

Shortly, the Yuba County Water 

Agency will assume operational 

control of the power generation 

facilities located at Bullard’s Bar 

Reservoir.  Along with other 

Board members, she has 

supported leveraging this asset 

to improve the levee system.  In 

assuming responsibility for the 

power generation, she also 

understands the benefits and 

obligations that come with this 

transition.  Mary Jane is well 

versed on the complexity of 

these issues and is prepared to 

continue providing the strong 

leadership, while ensuring Yuba 

County’s prosperous future.  

District 4 – There are four 

candidates in this race. It appears 

at this time that no candidate 

will win in the June primary.  If 

a runoff election is required, the 

PEC will interview and consider 

an endorsement in this District 

prior to the November General 

Election. 

SUTTER/YUBA COUNTIES 

Ed Ritchie for 

Assembly District 

3 – The PEC did 

not conduct 

interviews in this 

race, but Ed requested that 

Public Employees Union, Local 

#1 consider endorsing his 

candidacy.  Ed retired this past 

year from serving as the District 

Manager for the Operating 

Engineers Local 3 in Yuba City.    

In his capacity as an advocate 

for working people he is very 

aware of the struggle to 

maintain a reasonable standard 

of living and the importance of 

ensuring that all members of our 

community enjoy amenities that 

improve quality of life and the 

protections afforded by public 

safety services.   

We respect your right to 

support the candidate of your 

choice.  Thank you for 

seriously considering the PEC 

endorsed candidates prior to 

casting your vote. 



The June Primary Election Day 

(7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.) is on 

June 7, 2016.  

If you have already registered to 

vote, you do not need to 

reregister unless you change 

your name, home address, 

mailing address or if you want 

to change or select a political 

party.  

You can register to vote online 

at RegisterToVote.ca.gov. Or 

call the Secretary of State’s free 

Voter Hotline at (800) 345-

VOTE (8683) to get a form 

mailed to you. Voter registration 

forms can be found at most post 

offices, libraries, city and county 

government offices, county 

elections offices, and the 

California Secretary of State’s 

Office. They are available at the 

Yuba City Union Office as well. 

The last day to register to vote 

is May 23, 2016. 

The Vote-By-Mail Ballot 

mailing period is May 9 – May 

31, 2016. The earlier you 

turn in your ballot the 

better,  to ensure it is 

included in Election night 

results.  

Sutter County Elections – 

1435 Veterans Memorial Circle 

Yuba City, CA  95993 

(530) 822-7122 

 

Yuba County Elections –  

915 8th St., Suite 107 

Marysville, CA  95901 

(530) 749-7855 

 

 

ELECTION—REGISTRATION AND VOTING  
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President 

Robin Timoszyk 

Vice President 

Ramona Mallonee  

Secretary 

Melinda Mangum 

Treasurer 

Stephanie Smith  

Past President 

John Houston 

Directors 
Professional Unit 

Michele Kocher-CWS 

Alex Hadley-Health Dept 
(Alternate) 

Supervisory Unit 

Tonya English-DA’s Office 

Technical Unit 

Norma Stone - Admin/Finance  

Court Unit 

Vacant 

Clerical/Office Unit 

Alicia Phillips-CWS  

Maintenance/Service Unit 

George Boyd-Bldg & Grounds 

YCEA Board 

President 

David Calonder 

Vice President 

Jim Murphy 

Secretary 

Greg Garvin 

Treasurer 

Tim Bybee 

 

City Hall Director  

Audie Jackson 

Corporation Yard Director  

Harry Rodriguez 

Water/Waste Plants Director  

Laci Heggstrom 

Yuba City Board 



¶ Thursday, June 2 —  SCEA Site Rep Meeting 

Union Office -Yuba City/12:00 p.m. (SCEA Site Reps attend) 

¶ Tuesday, June 14 —  YCEA Site Rep Meeting 

Union Office -Yuba City/12:00 p.m. (YCEA Site Reps attend) 

¶ Wednesday, June 15 —  Yuba City Board Meeting 

Union Office -Yuba City/2:00 p.m. (Yuba City Board attend) 

¶ Monday, June 20 — SCEA Board Meeting 

Union Office -Yuba City/12:00 p.m. (SCEA Board attend) 

¶ Tuesday, June 21— Local 1 Board Meeting 

Local #1 Office Sacramento 7:30 p.m. (Local 1 Board attend) 

¶ Wednesday, June 22 —  YCEA Board Meeting 

Union Office -Yuba City/12:00 p.m. (YCEA Board attend) 

 

718 Bridge Street 

Suite A 

Yuba City, CA 95991 

 

Phone: 530 674-0185 

Fax: 530 674-0477 

Email:  Local1@sycea.org 

Website: www.sycea.org 

SYCEA, LOCAL #1 

CWEA Board 

President 

Peter Garcia 

 

Vice President 

John Benson 

 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Monica Stegall 

 

Director 

Nick Thompson 

 

Director 

Greg Endeman 


